

Bipin Nambiar (SBI PO 2018)



Shiraz Khan (SBI Clerk 2018)



Kuldeep Yadav (SBI PO 2018)



Rajat Saxena (IBPS Clerk 2018)



Anupam Tyagi (IBPS PO 2018)

FRIENDS! WE USED **TESTZONE** AND CRACKED BANK EXAMS बैंक परीक्षाओं के लिए निश्चित

रूप से सर्वश्रेष्ट **मॉक** टेस्ट सीरीज

It's your turn now Take a free mock test



# Comprehension Test for Bank Exams (IBPS Clerk Pre & SBI Clerk Pre)

#### Passage No. 15

Directions: Read the following passage to answer the given questions based on it. Some words/phrases are printed in bold to help you locate them while answering some of the questions.

Once upon a time, there was a shrewd shopkeeper called Makarand. He had a friend called Mihir, who had saved a lot of money. Mihir was keen on going on a pilgrimage, but did not know where to leave his precious savings. So he came to Makarand's shop and said, "My friend, I trust you more than anyone. Could you please look after my life's savings till I return from my pilgrimage?" Makarand pretended to be deep in thought, and then said, "I would rather not. Money spoils relationships. What if something happens to your money while you are away? You will no longer be my friend."

As Mihir stood there by his shop thinking about what his friend had just said, an old woman entered the shop and bought some things. One of the boys helping Makarand, gave her less change than he should have. Makarand saw this and pretended to scold the boy, he then ordered him to return the remaining money to the woman. Mihir not knowing that this was an act put up by Makarand to make him believe that he was honest, was convinced about his decision and said to Makarand, "I have decided. I will leave the money only with you." Makarand smiled. "Then let us do something. Let's take the bag of coins and bury it in a place that only you and I will know of. That way, even if something happens to me while you are away, you will know where your money is."

Mihir, simple that he was, thought this was a good idea and the two went and hid the bag in a secret place. Mihir left the next day on his pilgrimage happily as he thought that his savings were in safe hands. Six months later, Mihir returned. He dumped his luggage at home and went to dig out his bag of savings. But even though he searched and searched for his valuables, there was no sign of the bag

anywhere. In panic, he ran to Makarand, who was busy in his shop. When Mihir asked him about the bag, Makarand pretended to be surprised, "But I did not go that way in all those months. Why don't you search for it again?" he said, putting on his most innocent look. Mihir had no choice but to believe him. Sadly, he went home.

On the way, as luck would have it, he met the old woman he had seen in Makarand's shop. Seeing him sad, she asked him what the matter was. Mihir told her the whole story. Then she smiled and whispered a plan to him. Not long after, the woman came to Makarand's shop carrying a big box. 'Brother, I heard you are a good and honest man. My son went on a pilgrimage many months ago and has still not returned. I am worried and have decided to go and look for him. Will you look after my box of two hundred gold coins while I am away?"

Makarand could not believe his luck. He was about to launch into his idea about hiding the box, when an angry Mihir entered the shop, 'Where is ' but before he could complete his sentence, Makarand afraid of being accused in front of the old women, said quickly, "I forgot. I had seen some pigs digging around there and had removed the bag just to keep it safe. Here it is." And he handed Mihir the bag he had stolen many months ago.

Now the old woman pretended she was seeing Mihir for the first time. "Son, did you also go on a pilgrimage? Could you tell me if you met my son anywhere? His name is Jahangir." Mihir, clutching onto his precious bag, said, "Yes, Auntie, I met him on the road a few villages away. He was on his way home. He should be here in a week."

The old woman leaned over and took her box away from Makarand. "Thank you, brother, you have saved me an unnecessary trip. Now, I will need some money to prepare for my son's welcome." She added and the two left the shop. Makarand could only stare at them open-mouthed.

#### **Question:**

- 1. What incident in the passage convinced Mihir that Makarand was indeed an honest man?
- 1. To incident where he scolded his helper boy for returning less change to the old woman who was a customer in his shop.
- 2. The fact that Makarand refused to keep Mihir's money, in the event that it might destroy their friendship.
- 3. The incident where Makarand told Mihir that he had kept his bag with him as he saw pigs digging at the very spot where the treasure was buried.
- A. Only 1
- B. Only 2
- C. Only 3
- D. Only 2 and 3
- E. Only 1 and 3
- 2. What was Makarand's real intention for wanting to bury Mihir's bag of valuables?
- A. He wanted Mihir to know where the money would be in case something happened to him while Mihir was away.
- B. He did not feel safe keeping Mihir's bag of valuables with him.
- C. He wanted to steal the money while Mihir was away.
- D. He wanted the pigs to dig out the bag so he couls steal it.
- E. He wanted to be a part of a far more adventurous plan.
- 3. Where did Makarand and Mihir bury the bag of coins?
- A. In a secret place in Mihir's garden
- B. In the ground under Makarand's shop
- C. In the old woman's backyard
- D. In his shop
- E. Not indicated in the passage
- 4. Which of the following is TRUE with regard to Mihir?
- A. Mihir accused Makarand of stealing his valuables.
- B. Mihir helped the old woman find her son.
- C. Mihir left his life's savings with the old woman.
- D. Mihir trusted Makarand with his valuables.
- E. Mihir strongly believed that keeping others' money spoiltrelationships.



1.   2.	Makarand had He trusted his	d a locker in h friend Maka	is shop. rand more tha	avings with Makar an anyone else. vings, the pigs wou		
A. Or	nly 1	B. Only 2	C. Only 3	D. Either 2 or 3	E. None of these	
6.	Which of th	e following	statements is	s FALSE according t	o passage?	
B. The C. Mal D. Mih	old woman he karand was a vo iir had gone aw		pkeeper. nage	age as Mihir. from Makarand.		
2. T	e lost all his he valuables	valuables wi that he had	hile returning buried safel	rom the pilgrimage g from the pilgrima y had all disappear ags on the pilgrima	ed.	
A. Or	nly 1	B. Only 2	C. Only 2 and	3 D. Only 3	E. None of these	
8.		-		n Mihir's money?	ECUA	
1.	He realised Mihir's misfo		done the wro	ong thing by preten	ding to be unaware of	
2.	The old woman offered to give him two hundred gold coins if he returned					
3.	Mihir's money back.  He did not want to be accused of having stolen Mihir's money in front of the old woman.					
A. Or	nly 1	B. Only 2	C. Only 3	D. Only 1 and 3	E. All 1, 2 and 3	
9.			is most nea I in the passa	•	eaning as theword/s	
A. Re	eleasing	B. Fixing	C. Holding	D. Sticking	E. Obtaining	
10.			is most near	-	aning as theword/s	
A. Eager B. F		B. Hurried	C. Planning	D. fortunate	E. Deserving	

11.		word which is mos OLD as used in the	•	n meaning as thew	ord/s
A. U	nderstanding	B. Regard	C. Value	D. Pick	E. Option
12.		word which is mos OLD as used in the	•	in meaning as thew	ord/s
A. P	artial	B. Some	C. Entire	D. Total	E. Part
<b>13.</b> A. P		word which is mos used in the passage B. Start		D. End	rinted E. Finish
14.			st OPPOSITE in me e.	aning of the wordp	orinted
A. O	uietly	B. Dejectedly	C. Happily	D. Disturbingly	E. Lonely
15.	in BOLD as u Forgot	ised in the passage	•	aning of the wordp	rinted
	ound emembered	B. Memorized	C. Lost	D. Claimed	



#### **Correct Answers:**

1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10	11	12	13	14	15
Α	С	Е	D	В	Α	В	С	С	Α	Е	С	С	C	Ε





### **Explanations:**

1.	The answer can be inferred from the 2 <sup>nd</sup> paragraph of the passage.
	Hence, option A is correct.
2.	It can clearly be inferred from the passage that Makrand was shrewd and wanted to steal Mihir's savings.
	Hence, option C is correct
3.	As it can be inferred from the $1^{st}$ sentence of the $3^{rd}$ paragraph that they both did bury the bag in a secret place but whether it was in Mihir's garden or not, is not mentioned in the passage.
	Hence, option E is correct
4.	In the context of the passage, we can clearly infer that Mihir trusted Makrand with his valuables.  Hence, option D is correct.
	The Question Bank
5.	It can be inferred from the 1st paragraph that Mihir trusted his friend Makrand more than anyone and therefore wanted to keep his valuables with him
	Hence, option B is correct

Clearly, the 1<sup>st</sup> statement is false.

Kindly refer to the last few sentences of the 3<sup>rd</sup> paragraph.

Hence, option A is correct.

Hence, option B is correct

6.

7.

8.	It can be inferred from the 5 <sup>th</sup> paragraph that Makrand didn't want to be proved a fraudster in front of the old lady and that's why he returned Mihir's money.
	Hence, option C is correct.
9.	In the given context of the passage, the most similar word to 'Clutching' is'Holding'.  Hence, option C is correct
10.	In the given context of the passage, the most similar word to 'Keen' is 'Eager'.
	Hence, option A is correct.
11.	In the given context of the passage, the most similar word to 'Choice' is 'Option'.  Hence, option E is correct.
12.	In the given context of the passage, the most similar word to 'Whole' is 'Entire'.  Hence, ontion C is correct.
	Hence, option C is correct.
13.	In the given context of the passage, the most opposite word of 'Complete' is 'Incomplete'.
	Hence, option C is correct.
14.	In the given context of the passage, the most opposite word of 'Sadly' is 'Happily'.
	Hence, option C is correct.
15.	In the given context of the passage, the most opposite word of 'Forgot' is'Remembered'.
	Hence, option E is correct.



Presents

# **TestZone**

India's least priced Test Series platform



## **ALL BANK EXAMS**

2020-2021 Test Series



₹599/-300+ Full Length Tests

- ☑ Brilliant Test Analysis
- **☑** Excellent Content
- ☑ Unmatched Explanations

**JOIN NOW**